
          

      
         

  
    

      
    
       

 
       
        

 
 

Summary: Alleged Sex Assault on Minors by BIA Employee 
Report Date: December 18, 2020 Report Number: 19-0536 

The OIG investigated anonymous allegations that a Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) employee 
and another individual engaged in inappropriate behavior with two minors under their care. We 
conducted this investigation with assistance from the Federal Bureau of Investigation. Our 
investigation found insufficient evidence to prove or disprove the allegations. 

We coordinated our investigation with the responsible U.S. Attorney’s Office. We are providing 
this report to the Director of the BIA for any action deemed appropriate. 
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